
5612    Ph 212 - 351 6600    Fax 212 - 351 6610   www.australia-unsc.gov.au 



  

2 
 



  

3 
 

Australia has previously expressed its regret at the provisional adoption by 

the Commission of draft article 7 and the related annex by recorded vote 

during its sixty-ninth session in 2017. Draft article 7 and the related annex 

were adopted without a vote during the seventy-third session in 2022. But 

we note that some members stated that this did not mean that either the 

law or their legal positions had in any way changed. 

 

Australia reiterates its appreciation for the Commission’s important work in 

seeking to bring clarity to a complex legal issue, and the opportunity for 

states to provide any further comments and observations on the draft 

articles by 1 December 2023. 

 

[Mr/Madam] Chair, 

 

We welcome the Second Issues Paper by the Co-Chairs of the Study Group 
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Since the Study Group released its first Issues Paper in early 2020, state 

practice has continued to develop in this area. 

 

In 2021, the Leaders of the Pacific Islands Forum, of which Australia is a 

member, adopted the ground-breaking Declaration on Preserving Maritime 

Zones in the Face of Climate Change-Related Sea-Level Rise. 

 

The Declaration upholds the integrity of the UN Convention on the Law of 

the Sea (UNCLOS) while clarifying its interpretation, so as to preserve 

maritime zones established in accordance with the Convention in the face 

of sea-level rise.   

 

The Declaration’s interpretation of UNCLOS is supported by the Alliance of 

Small Island States, the Climate Vulnerable Forum and the Organisation of 

African, Caribbean and Pacific States, and it has been noted by 

Commonwealth Heads of Government. 

 

We look forward to the Commission’s continued consideration of this 

important topic. 

 

Thank you. 


